










A Very Special Letter 

Dear Preble Friends,  
 

Those of you who attended the 
service on June 26 heard me 
mention Preble Church’s 
reputation as a charitable 
organization. If you weren’t in 
church that day, here is a 

repetition of what I said.  
 On Friday, June 24, I played for an 
event given by the YWCA at the Alumni 
House in Cortland.  One of those who 
attended was Paul Pitkin, whom most of you 
know.  He was a supply pastor at Preble 
several times and he maintained a family 
counseling practice in Cortland.  
 He asked me if I were still playing at 
Preble, and I of course said yes.  During our  
subsequent conversation he mentioned that 
despite the relatively small size of our 
church and congregation, Preble is held in 
high regard because of your generosity to 
many of the charitable organizations to 
which you give.   
 Paul continues to work with the 
Cortland County Council of Churches, and 
that is the source of his information. 
 I knew you'd be proud to hear that. 
Steve Wilson  

*********************************** 
Preble Church Website 

 Wes Swayze has volunteered 
to email Michelle Landcastle, 
our website manager, any 
articles you would like posted on 
the church website. Please send 

your requests and articles (and reminders?) 
to Wes at wesswayze@wildblue.net or to 
Pastor Becky at bwest2323@hotmail.com.  
Michelle is quick to respond to what we 
request, and skilled in designing the website.                 

 Wes will email the Pioneer to her for 
monthly publication, as well. Since we do not 
have an in-church website manager, it helps 
when each of us remember to request that 
items be published. 
 One thing we’d like to do is add 
pictures to our website, showing our church 
doing mission work and sharing fellowship 
opportunities. We will ask permission before 
publishing snapshots, however, especially 
when they include pictures of our children 
and youth.  
  
 Thank you for your 
help on this project! All of 
us working together will 
create good results, as 
always.  

************************************ 
Rte. 81 Fund Raisers 

Time’s a’passing, and two of our 
three 2016 Preble Rest Stop fund 
raisers are over.  We should call 
them “friend” raisers, for all the fun 

we share with travelers and visitors! 

 Between the two dates thus far, many 
people have donated over $1100 just by 
giving small donations in thanks for fresh 
coffee and other beverages, homemade 
baked goods, bagged chips, and fresh fruit. 
Kids, especially, love to see the array of 
goodies right at their eye level when they 
come into the Rest Stop building.  

 All volunteers would say they had a 
great time meeting people and talking with 
them, and also working together with other 
friends in our church community to make it 
happen.  

 Many thanks to Marilyn Stoker for 
introducing this possibility, to Annette 
Benson for facilitating it, and to all the 
volunteers who set up, take down, and staff 
the event! 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